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CHRISTIANI & NIELSEN
Announcement
HR/A/014/2021
Subject: Surveillance, Prevention and Control Measures for the Spread of Coronavirus
Disease (COVID-19) during the Period of Songkran Festival

With the current situation, the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) outbreak has returned, and more cases
are expected and quickly spread to many areas in Bangkok and many other provinces.

However, during the Songkran holiday season, there will be many consecutive holidays. Also, there
will probably be many return trips to the other provinces; therefore, we ask all employees to exercise caution
and strictly adhere to preventive measures as advised by the relevant departments.

The company still maintains the level of COVID protection following the strict measures previously
announced and requests employees to strictly abide by (Announcement HR/A/007/2020, HR/A/001/2021,
HR /A003/2021, and other relevant notices).

1. All employees are requested to avoid entering the risky or controlled areas listed now and will be
further announced in the future by the Center for COVID-19 Situation Administration (CCSA),

including avoiding socializing in a large group.

2. If returning to hometowns is unavoidable, the employees must strictly follow each province's
surveillance measures. Moreover, if there is 14-day quarantine, the employees should reconsider
making such trips. Please be reminded that the employee's leave must include such 14-day quarantine
period and comply with the announcement HR/A007/2020.

3. The employees are recommended to install the "MorChana" application to assess the risk of
contracting COVID-19. If the employees or the employees' family members and the close contacts
have entered the highly exposed area or have come into contact with the infected, please notify the
supervisor or HRM in order to comply with the announcement HR/A007/2020.

4. Please add the CNT Official Line Account at (Line [D: @ 839bqlnx) to receive news of outbreaks or
emergencies. In addition, we would like all employees to be prepared to work from home (WFH) as
soon as being notified. The company will inform all employees (who have the company's email
addresses) by email. Please follow the work-from-home guidelines as announced on January 11,
2021.

All things considered, all employees should hold it a common duty and mutual responsibility to
protect and look after themselves, family, and colleagues to be safe from this outbreak. We ask all employees
to travel safely and away from COVID-19. Please celebrate Songkran with mindfulness in a new-normal
way, and most importantly, "Keep your guard up at all time."

Please be advised accordingly.
This announcement was published on April 8, 2021.

(Mr. Surasak Osathanugraha)
Assistant Managing Director



